Suzanne Smalley notes that a recent study conducted by Judith Kleinfeld say that the original work (done at Harvard 35 years ago which doesn't seem possible to me) was flawed, i.e., that this kind of social connectivity "belongs to the moneyed and the educated." A Columbia University professor, Duncan Watts, disagrees and is using the Internet. To date less than 1 percent of the e-mails have reached "the sixth degree." If you or your students are interested in learning more or participating in the study, Duncan has a web site: < <http://smallworld.sociology.columbia.edu> >.

Six Degrees of Kevin Bacon site: http://www.cs.virginia.edu/oracle/

